Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 12th February 2024
Present:- Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Rupert Leggett, Avril Binns, Gill Barnes, William Baldwin and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Vivienne Lane, Lesley Smith and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Welcome to Gill Barnes

2. Introducing Dr. Jonathan Ward

3. Matters arising from the minutes of 6th November 2023 meeting
4. Measles outbreak

5. Lauren, new Healthcare Assistant

6. Flu and Covid update

7. Give Naeem his own appointment list?
8. New group member joining us
9. Any other business
10. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1.  Welcome to Gill Barnes - Gill introduced herself to the group.

2.  Introducing Dr. Jonathan Ward – Dr. Ward came and introduced himself to the group, giving a brief background to his working life.
3.  Matters arising from the minutes of 6th November 2023 meeting –  
Parking Eye issues - Gill had held a meeting with a representative from Parking Eye raising the concerns raised at the last Patient Forum.  Gill had previously been promised that when a patient provided evidence that they had had an appointment that the fine will be cancelled, however since that agreement, a further patient has had their evidence refused. The Parking Eye representative assured Gill that this wouldn’t happen again.

Egerton Manor Care Centre - at the previous meeting, Bill had asked who was taking on the new Care Home on Blackburn Road, Gill told the group that it was The Oaks Family Practice from Crompton health Centre who are now overseeing patients at Egerton Manor however, any patient of this practice who wishes to stay registered with us can do so and we will visit them in the home as and when requested.

4.  Measles outbreak – Gill informed the group about the current measles outbreak with Greater Manchester being one of the three hotspots in the country for cases. The surgery is prepared and ready should any cases present and has been sending for all patients age 1 to 5 years, who are not fully immunised with two MMR vaccines to come and get vaccinated. 
5.  Lauren, our new healthcare assistant – Gill explained that Sue Swanick retired in November after 11 years at the practice and that Lauren Drew has taken her place. Lauren is young and enthusiastic and has proved very popular with the patients.
6.  Flu and Covid update - Lesley had asked for an update. The practice has given nearly 1700 flu vaccines this year and 93% of all eligible patients have had a Covid vaccine.
7.  Give Naeem his own appointment list - Gill Barnes asked if it was possible for Naeem to have his own clinics as she feels he is a great asset to the surgery. Unfortunately, Naeem has reduced his hours recently and is now only working for the practice on a Friday morning. He is employed principally to help with the on the day urgent appointments but does have a few routine appointments as well.
8.  New group member joining us – a new member of the Patient Forum will be joining us for the next meeting called Alison.
9.  Any other business – Bill asked about someone that he knows who is registered at another practice who has had an adverse reaction to a Covid vaccine and asked if different strains were more likely to have side-effects. Unfortunately, Gill didn’t have the clinical knowledge to be able to answer this and Dr Yoxall was not present at the meeting this time.

Rupert asked how information about the measles situation is cascaded to GP practices. NHS ENGLAND cascades information to the Integrated Care Boards who in turn pass this onto GP practices.

Rupert asked what the next big issues that the practice will face are likely to be – Gill replied that currently surgery is very busy with respiratory illnesses, but hopefully these will settle over the summer months. There will likely be a spring booster Covid campaign, but other than that she is not aware of any big issues coming up.

10.  Date and time of next meeting – the next meeting was set for Monday 13th May at the earlier time of 6 pm
